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Request: 
 
All reasons why resurfacing of the highway (Delaval Road) has not commenced. 
 
Response: 
 
**The 2021/22 road resurfacing programme commenced in spring this year and was due 
to be complete in late summer. The work was paused to allow for a mid-year financial 
review and is now to recommence. Delaval Road is expected to be resurfaced in 
November 2021 ** 
 


